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MINUTES OF THE QUARTERLY MEETING OF THE 
ZONING BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT 

WATERVILLE VALLEY, NEW HAMPSHIRE 
 

 
DATE: June 24, 2020 
 
 The meeting was held electronically through ZOOM set up by the 
Town Manager, Mark Decoteau, who was also present.  It was called to 
order by Chair Jean Mullen at 5:00 p.m.   
 
  
          Roll Call was taken and in attendance were Members Jean Mullen, 
Barry Fish, Tom Myrick, Barb Prendergast,  and Paul Saulnier, and 
Alternate Cyndy Piekos.  A quorum was established with the members 
present.  
 
 A motion was made to accept the minutes of the February 10, 2020, 
quarterly meeting as written.  The motion was seconded and adopted. 
 
 No new or old business was raised, and no hearings had been 
scheduled for this meeting.  
 
 The Chair asked Mark Decoteau if he could arrange to have copies of 
the Zoning Regulations made for all Board members and alternates in light 
of the new zoning measures that were passed at the Town election in 
March.  Mark indicated these would be provided to everyone and a full 
book of rules, map, and regulations would me made available to the two 
new members, Barbara Prendergast and Cynthia Piekos.   
 
 Barry Fish asked whether it was premature to discuss the letter the 
Planning Board had written to Craig Larson, owner of the  Waterville Valley 
Golf Course, in response to his informal discussion concerning the 
placement of rental cabins on property he owns abutting the Golf Course. It 
was decided that any such discussion was premature as there was nothing 
pending before the ZBA.   
 
 There being no further business raised, upon motion, the Chair 
adjourned the meeting at 5:16 p.m.  


